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F rom the Superintendent:  I want to welcome all the students and parents to Bruning-Davenport Unified School Dis-
trict.  Where we are Building Outstanding Leaders for Tomorrow’s Society. A special welcome to all of our new students and 

families to the district. 
 
The last 2 ½ years have been an unprecedented time in our history.  Our staff, students, families, and communities did a great job the 
past few years dealing with all of the safety protocols regarding the Covid 19 pandemic.  We couldn’t have had the success without 
your help.   However, we need to continue to practice good safety habits so we can have another successful year.   
 
A big thank you to all the staff members who have worked at each building in the district to get the school ready to go for the 2022-
23 school year.  Your work is appreciated. We have been renovating the kitchens in both buildings.  The work is moving forward 
and will be ready for the students and staff when school begins.   
 
The football team will have their soap scrimmage in Shickley on August 19.   Our first varsity volleyball game will be a Jamboree 
game vs Milford starting at 5:30 on August 18 in Shickley.  Our first football game is against High Plains @ 7:00 on August 26 in 
Bruning.   This game will also be Homecoming for Bruning-Davenport.  The first regular volleyball game is a Quad with Tri Coun-
ty, Wilber-Clatonia and Palmyra in Palmyra on August 25, starting @ 6:00.   
 
We hope to see you supporting our student athletes in a positive manner.  All students deserve to be recognized for their efforts, 
whether it is in the classroom, as an athlete, or as a performer.  Let us show our students that we recognize the hard work and dedi-
cation it takes on their part to be involved in activities and, at the same time, meet the demands our teaching staff has of 
them.  Please help create a positive experience for our students as they endeavor to give their best effort.  Mr. Kolin Haecker 

BOLTS:  “Building Outstanding Leaders for Tomorrow’s Society 

FIRST DAY OF SCHOOL: 

AUGUST 16TH  

1:00pm DISMISSAL 

LUNCH WILL BE SERVED! 



OPEN HOUSE AT BOTH 
BUILDINGS ON AUGUST 

15TH 6:30-8:00PM 

AUGUST  BIRTHDAYS 

     Grade                 Name                         Date                                                                                         Grade        Name                         Date 

3 Karter Krehnke 1 
K Lucas Dirks 2 
1 Ryker Schlichtman 3 
2 Coralei Anderson 4 
3 Jackson Kennel 6 
K Jackson Houser 7 
6 Hunter Donahue 12 
12 Cameron Hoins 12 
12 Zachary Hoins 12 
PreK McKinley Parks 12 

3 Jackson Kennel 13 
10 Gavin Brown 14 
8 Koleman Cox 20 
5 Bradley Jacobitz 23 
3 Gage Ramsey 23 
12 Easton Weber 27 
1 Averi Alpaugh 27 
7 Colt Crockett 28 
2 Cord Miller 28 
11 Tanner Bolte 30 
PreK Adeline Paup 30 

F ROM THE PRINCIPAL:  I hope you have had a wonderful Summer break. I have spent my summer going to ball games for 
my children, swimming in the pool, and sitting on my front patio. I even had an opportunity to do a little fishing and golfing, 

however, I don’t want to disclose the outcomes of those outings.  
 
As the Summer comes to a close, I am thrilled to have everyone back on our campuses on August 16th. Our staff are so excited to 
work with all of our students and it is our hope this school year will be full of success and enjoyable experiences. 
 
Honestly, the past two years have been a roller coaster, and I cannot say enough how beyond proud I am of our staff for continuing 
to provide our students with exceptional learning experiences given the continual obstacles. I believe our BD staff has a relentless 
and ‘never-give-up’ philosophy. They have committed their lives to not only serving our students but also our communities. 
 
Coach P.J. Fleck and author of Row the Boat describes the 3 tools necessary to have the “never-give-up philosophy." Those 3 tools 
include- the oar (energy), the boat (sacrifice), and the compass (direction). All of which are on display daily throughout our district. 
That said, I, along with our staff, am ecstatic to enter the 2022-2023 school year with energy, sacrifice, and direction. It is a time for 
a re-emergence as we continue to strive for a more traditional school year or at least create the “new normal” in schools. 
 
As a parent, I understand how important the beginning of every school year is; each one is more special than the last. If there is one 
thing that I have learned these past two years, it is how to appreciate the everyday things we get to do; like attending school events, 
communicating with our childrens’ teachers, and seeing our children smiling and happy each day after returning home from school. 
 
Before we jump into this school year, there are some tasks that we as caregivers need to complete, such as: 
 

• Verifying enrollment on PowerSchool 

• Contributing to school lunch accounts 

• Getting school supplies 

• School and Athletic Physicals 
•  NSAA Forms (HS only) 
 
Throughout the school year, please continue to read the monthly newsletter. This is designed to be a resource for you and the entire 
community as we prepare for a new and exciting school year. 
 
As you and your student(s) prepare for the upcoming school year, know that Bruning-Davenport Unified School District is here to 
help you get back into the swing of things before this school year begins. Check our District website or our Facebook page to learn 
more about things happening in the BDUSD. And, as always, please reach out if you have any questions. 
 
Wishing everyone the very best for this 2022–2023 school year!  Mr. Damen Kugel, Principal 

AFTER SCHOOL PROGRAM WILL BEGIN MONDAY, AUGUST 
22ND AT THE DAVENPORT BUILDING 



 
















